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We hope you enjoy this 

issue of the Fairfax      

Forum which is published 

by the Village of Fairfax 

monthly for the residents 

and businesses in our  

village. 

Articles and photographs 

are welcomed.  Please 

contact Chandra Buswell 

for more information.  

Photos will not be         

returned.  Due to limited 

space, the editorial staff 

reserves the right to    

select and edit articles for 

both content and space.   

Chandra Buswell 

 568-4820 

Jenny Kaminer 527-6503 

fairfaxforum@yahoo.com 

July deadline - June 20th 

June  2017 

Village of Fairfax  

www.fairfaxoh.org 

ECC Meeting -  

June 12th, 7pm 

Council Meeting -  

June 19th, 7:30pm 

**********************
R.G. Cribbet Recreation 
Hall rental, Community 
Room rental, Ziegler Park 
Picnic Shelter reservations, 
Ziegler Park soccer field 
use permits.   

Call Chandra Buswell, Rec. 
Dept. Supervisor :  

568-4820  or email at 
chandrabuswell@yahoo.com 
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 FAIRFAX’S CITIZEN OF THE 

YEAR 2017 

At the Memorial Day Services on Monday June 29, 

2017, longtime resident Dave Moreton was honored 

as the Citizen of the Year.  Dave has devoted so 

much time to coaching various sports and running 

the Knothole League for Fairfax and the region for 

many years.  He is also an active supporter of 

Mariemont High School sports and is the announc-

er for the girls soccer, basketball and lacrosse 

teams. Dave has been married to his wife Pam for 

more than 30 years and they have three children: 

Davey, Emily and Abby and he is grandfather to 

Bentley and Levi.  Dave is always ready and willing 

to volunteer and lend a hand for whatever is need-

ed in this community and the school community.  If 

you see Dave in the community, please congratu-

late him on a very deserving award! 

  

11th Annual  

Concert in the Park 

Featuring - Sibling Revivalry 

June 23rd from 7pm-11pm 

Ziegler Park 

Come down to the park and enjoy the tunes of Sibling Revivalry.  A little 

country, a little Rock & Roll, and a whole bunch of fun!  They play all of 

your favorites by Hank Williams Sr., CCR, The Band Perry, Chris Staple-

ton, Tom Petty, Willie Nelson, Johnny Cash, Miranda Lambert, Merle Hag-

gard, The Traveling Wilburys, Sheryl Crow, George Jones, Eddie Rabbit, 

Neil Young, and a whole lot more! 

The band is made up of members of the Wulfeck/Sontag family from here 

in Fairfax!  Rachel Sontag on Vocals/Ukulele, Sammy Wulfeck on 

Bass/Vocals, Andy Sontag on Guitar/Vocals/Tin Biscuit, Mike Sontag on 

Drums, and John Wulfeck on Guitar. 

Bring chairs, a blanket, maybe a cooler...it a great time for everyone, and it 

is FREE! 

If you are part of an organization that would like information on booth 

space by our food and drink vendors, please email chandrabus-

well@yahoo.com or call Chandra at 538-4820. 
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ATTENTION:  
Home Owners… 

If you have a  

plumbing problem,  

 Don’t Panic!.. 

“How To Get A ‘Top Talent’  

Plumber to  

Show Up On –Time,   

So You Don’t Waste Time”  

Forsee  

Plumbing Co., 

Inc. 
#1 Plumber in Cincinnati  

www.forseeplumbing.com           

forseeplumbing@yahoo.com 

(513) 271-6720 

State License PL16160 

Master Card and Visa accepted 

 Fairfax residents; present this 

ad and receive $10 off the $39 

service call fee.  

VILLAGE CONTACTS 

www.fairfaxoh.org 

Mayor’s Office  527-6504 

cshelton@fairfaxoh.org 

Police Dept.  271-7250 

jbronson@fairfaxoh.org 

Administrator’s Office 527-6503 

jkaminer@fairfaxoh.org 

Clerk’s Office  527-6505 

cmetzger@fairfaxoh.org 

bblankemeyer@fairfaxoh.org 

Tax Department 527-6506 

 

Building Department 527-6507 

jhester@fairfaxoh.org 

Property Maintenance  919-8477 

Maintenance Dept. 527-6508 

jhuskey@fairfaxoh.org 

Recreation Dept. 568-4820 

chandrabuswell@yahoo.com 

COMMUNITY INFORMATION 

Solicitation Permits:  Anyone going door to door in the Village must register 

with the Police Department.  If you are unsure about anyone coming to your 

door, please contact the police department at 271-7250. 

Communicator:  All residents and businesses can be added to the automated 

communicator system for emergency notifications and  community announce-

ments.  Please contact the police department at 271-7250 to register. 

Rumpke missed pick-ups (Solid Waste or Recycling)    

 513-742-2900 

Report Street Light or Traffic Light Out  

  Jill Kessler, Fairfax P.D.  513-272-9941  

Twig/branch pick up is available on Mondays.  Please remember that 

piles of yard waste or similar debris must be bundled in 4 foot lengths and 

bound with twine or placed in a container for easy pick-up.  If you have a large 

amount of yard waste to remove, please contact Joe Huskey in the Mainte-

nance Department at   527-6508. The Village will provide a truck to your resi-

dence for you to load up with items and we will dispose of it for you at no 

charge. 

Join us each month at 7:30pm in 

the Fairfax Rec Center.  

5903 Hawthorne Ave. 

Books are reserved at the Marie-

mont library at least a month 

before each discussion date. 

Feel free to bring a beverage and 

a snack. 

June 20th—The Lake House by 

Kate Morton 

July 18th—The Kept Woman by 

Karin Slaughter 

August 15th—The Marriage of 

Opposites by Alice Hoffman 

 

!!! Looking for that New Look !!! 

Kitchen & Bath Visions  
 Consultation/Design/Installation 

Call today for a free Consultation 

(513) 271-1464 or (513) 448-6828 

Facebook: Kitchen & Bath Visions LLC 

We are located here in Fairfax! 

Services:   
Kitchen Remodels 

Cabinetry 

 Tile Bathroom Remodels 

Walk-in Tubs 

 Tub to Shower  

Conversations 

5 Star 

Rating 

 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH  

Hope everyone is enjoying the warm weather. It is so nice to see the 
sun . It is also good to see so many people walking around the neigh-
borhood. Take some time to talk to your neighbors. 
 
With the end of the school year many people are planning their vaca-
tions. Please remember to fill out a vacation report and give it to the 
Police. You can get the form at the Police station. Fill out the simple 
form and return it to the Police station. The Police will keep  eye out on 
your home. This is a nice perk of living in a small village. Also either 
stop your mail/newspaper or have someone pick it up everyday and 
keep it for you until you return. Line someone to cut your grass etc. so 
your home looks lived in. 
 
Our next meeting will be June 22nd. We will be meeting at Mac's Pizza 
on Wooster Pike. We will have a room on the second floor. You can 
order food and or something to drink. This will be the last meeting until 
September. Hope to see you there. 
 

Working together  

we can make Fairfax an even better place  

to live, work, and play 

Zumba at the Rec Center  

Thursday evenings at 6 PM. $5 @ class.   

All fitness levels welcome and encouraged! No dance experience needed.   

Show me proof of membership at Cincinnati Sports Club, and your rate will be 

just $2 a class.  (receipt or your membership card)  

The music is lively and upbeat. Give it a try! 

Instructor:  Paige Strickland 

Any questions: 513-265-7916 

http://paigestrickland.zumba.com/ 

CARING FOR  

OUR SENIORS 

The Police Department’s Caring for Our 

Seniors Program is looking for additional 

residents who may want to be included in 

this service.  The program is available to 

elderly or physically disabled Fairfax resi-

dents.  Police Department personnel will 

check in on them from time to time, espe-

cially during power outages and extreme 

weather conditions in winter and summer.  

This program will also try to provide    

assistance for things that might need to 

be done around the home.  If the police 

department cannot provide the assistance, 

they will assist in finding the right person 

and/or resource for the resident’s needs.  

We’ll also stop by to just talk to make sure 

they are doing okay. 

If you are interested, know of someone 

who would benefit from our program, or to 

get more information, please contact    

Detective Lee Day at 513-272-9982. 

FAIRFAX FORUM  

You are invited to attend 

 

The Fairfax Church 

of The Nazarene 
 

3802 Watterson Rd. 

Cinti., Oh.  45227 

(513)271-5063 

 

Pastor Jack Bimber 

Sunday School 9:30 

Sunday Service 10:30 

Sunday Children’s Service 10:30 

Sunday Evening Service 6:00 

Wednesday Prayer Service 7:00 

 

Save The Date:  Vacation Bible School 

July 31 to August 3 

Ages 5 to 11 

 

http://www.fairfaxoh.org
mailto:cshelton@fairfaxoh.org
mailto:skelly@fairfaxoh.org
mailto:jkaminer@fairfaxoh.org
mailto:cmetzger@fairfaxoh.org
mailto:wraines@fairfaxoh.org
mailto:jhester@fairfaxoh.org
mailto:jhuskey@fairfaxoh.org
mailto:chandrabuswell@yahoo.com
http://paigestrickland.zumba.com/
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*Discounts for elderly, police/fire, and military  

Upcoming Health and Wellness Events 

 

 

Injury Screening       

 Thursday, June 1, 7pm-8:40pm, Sunday, June 4, 9am-11am 

 Tuesday, June 13, 4:30pm-6:10pm, Thursday, June 29, 12pm-2pm 

 Are you having pain or discomfort while lifting weights, running or doing any type of exercise? 

 Do you have an injury that has limited your ability to perform daily tasks? Club Physical 

 Therapist Dr. Vic Troha will now offer complimentary weekly health screenings for joint, mus

 cular, or neurological pain. Dr. Troha will help you learn the details of your ailment and deter

 mine the best course of action.  

 

Balance Lecture  

 Tuesday, June 6, 11am-12pm  

Vertigo, dizziness, and imbalance can hinder your daily living activities. However, there are 

treatment options to help eliminate or control your symptoms! The Christ Hospital Physical & 

Occupational Therapy team has many therapists that can help. Your vestibular system consists 

of the inner ear and the brain which work together to process information from your senses, 

such as your vision and sense of touch. Often times, people complain about fear of falling, dizzi-

ness, or vertigo. Join us on Tuesday, June 6 at 11am for a discussion with Tim Enwright, 

PT, to learn about exercises and treatment techniques that can immediately help you regain 

your balance.  

 

Hip Alignment and Pain Screening  

 Wednesday, June 21, 7:15am-9:15am 

If you feel like your hips are out of alignment or if hip pain is hindering your daily activities 

then come in for a free screening with physical therapist, Vic Troha. Vic will be able to assess 

your hip, sacrum and lower back alignment to determine the underlying cause of your pain. 

Often time’s hip dysfunction can result in further damage to other areas of the body, so don’t 

hold off on getting it evaluated!  

 

HMR Weight Management Program  

 Offered Weekly: Monday’s at noon and Tuesday’s at 6pm  

The Cincinnati Sports Club has partnered with HMR Weight Management to offer a program 

providing clinically significant weight loss outcomes. Regular weekly information sessions will 

be available at the Club to learn about the program, product sampling and Q&A.  This is a no 

obligation learning session. 

 

 

To find a physician for your health and wellness needs, visit 

www.thechristhospital.com or call 513-585-1000. 

 

 

Two Convenient Entrances 

5535 Murray Ave. or 3950 Red Bank Rd * Cincinnati, OH  45227 

Automated Phone (513) 527-4001 

Phone (513) 527-4000 * Fax (513) 527-5030 

www.CincinnatiSportsClub.com 
 

FAIRFAX FORUM 

 RUMPKE RECYCLING SCHEDULE 

REMAINDER OF 2017 

Please note that due to the Christmas holiday on Monday 

December 25, 2017, trash collection will be pushed back 

one day to Wednesday December 27, 2017. 

June13 

July 11 

August 8 

September 5 

October 3 

October 31 

November 28 

Wed. December 27 

June 27 

July 25 

August 22 

September 19 

October 17 

November 14 

December 12 

RECYCLING IS EVERY OTHER TUESDAY IN THE VILLAGE OF FAIRFAX 

http://www.thechristhospital.com
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Cub Scouts of  Fairfax & Mariemont 

Sign up now! 
 

Your local Mariemont Cub Scouts are planning a summer of fun activities.  If you have a son in Fairfax or Mariemont (there 
is a separate scout pack in Terrace Park) who has been interested in scouts now would be a great time to join!  Here is a 
sample of some of the fun summer activities ahead: 

Raingutter Regatta - Wednesday May 24th 
The Pack 1 scouts and their siblings are invited to participate in a fun boat race.  All participants will build a small boat and 
race them through raingutters.  The fastest boats win! 

Cub World Overnight - Saturday June 3rd through Sunday June 4th 
The scouts and a parent will participate in this annual campout with other scouts from all across the Greater Cincinnati 
Area.  The campout is held at Cub World.  In addition to camping scouts will get to learn to properly shoot a bow and arrow 
as well as a bb gun, camp out or sleep in a castle and shoot the rockets they have built during recent pack meetings. 

Archeological Dig with UC Anthropology - Friday, June 16th 
Scouts will be paired up with undergraduate students for a real Archeological dig!  The class will be near the Mariemont 
Pool, meeting at the parking lot around 10:30am, and will go until 2pm at the latest, weather permitting. 

Insect Walk - Wednesday July 12th 
Join us for an evening down at the Mariemont South 80 on July 12th at 8:30 to see the world of insects in our community. 
We will set up light traps on the trails to lure in and identify nocturnal insects living in our area. Walking from station to sta-
tion we will discuss the impact and importance of insects in our ecosystem. Be sure to wear appropriate clothing for the 
event which should last approximately an hour and a half. 

Pack Cub Scout Cookout & Games - Saturday August 12th, Noon - 5pm @ the Dogwood Park Pavilion. 

Throughout Summer, No Dates Yet Set: 

Various Den Campouts 
Fishing - Some of our dens have recently learned to fish so we'll 
be scheduling dates to fish in local designated fishing areas. 
Pack and Den meetings continue through summer and we'll plan 
various hikes/bikes as time allows. 

Feel free to reach out to Sean Blessing 
at snblessing@gmail.com , John Cathcart 

at jcathcart@cinci.rr.com or Adam Blevins 
at adamblevins@gmail.com if you want more information on 
Mariemont Cub Scouts. 

The Fairfax Swim Club 
Some residents have not yet heard of the hidden treasure in Fairfax.  It’s The Fairfax Swim Club.  It is a pri-

vate pool located on Southern Avenue in Fairfax.  Private pool meaning, the pool is an organization that funds itself 

without tax dollars from the residents and is not ran by village employees.  The pool is a business that was founded 

in 1963 by our parent organization, The Fairfax Civic Association.  The board consists of people who are on the civic 

committee and members of the pool who are all volunteers. Together they decide and vote on what is best for the 

pool. 

The Fairfax Swim Club is open to all surrounding communities.  The membership consists of families from 

Hyde Park, Oakley, Madison Place, Mariemont, Mt. Lookout, Mt. Washington, Milford, and more.  For membership 

information call Lee Jean Zech at 561-4649 or the pool at 271-0201 and leave a brief message. 

The board is currently working on a ten year plan to benefit the pool.  This plan will consist of ways to fund 

more money to update the facility.  We are trying to secure the future of the pool.  This will take a lot of time and 

effort from board members and volunteers. 

The swim club is teaming up with the village when you reserve the picnic shelter.  Once you secure your res-

ervation contact Tracy Naticchioni at 561-8017 if you would like to utilize the pool.  If you are looking to have a party 

somewhere, why not the Fairfax Swim Club?  For more pool rental info also call Tracy. 

The pool is a great way for your kids to socialize and have fun.  Why not utilize the pool in your community?  

It is convenient, clean, safe, and fun for the family.  We offer social events for kids, teens, and family.   The pool also 

has a swim team and offers swim lessons.  Take advantage of the cheapest, private pool in Cincinnati and is practi-

cally in your back yard!  Spend your summer poolside in the sun! 

 (Limited hours until Mariemont schools are out May 31). 

Family (Includes mom, dad, and all siblings age 23 & younger, residing in same household) 

   Seasonal   $400.00 

   Seasonal Senior  $280.00 

   Certificate Holder  $360.00 

   Certificate Holder Senior $250.00 

Single (Must be age 13 and older) 

   Seasonal   $175.00 

   Seasonal Senior  $122.50 

   Certificate Holder  $157.50 

   Certificate Holder Senior $110.25 

Two-Person (Two people, who must reside at the same address/one person must be 18 and older) 

   Seasonal/Certificate Holder $275.00 

Guest Pass 

A guest pass is bought at the pool’s front office on the day a member brings in a guest.  A guest must be ac-

companied by a member.  Guest 5 and under are free, 6 and older must pay a guest fee. 

   Guest Pass (12:00 – 5:00) $6.00 per person/a day 

   Guest Pass (5:00 – 8:00) $3.00 per person/a day 

 

SAVE THE DATE 

FALL FESTIVAL 

AUGUST  

25TH & 26TH 

mailto:snblessing@gmail.com
http://goog_2095733750/
mailto:jcathcart@cinci.rr.com
mailto:adamblevins@gmail.com

